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From the Acting Principal 
 

Christmas in July 
If you enjoy good food and a good time, I highly 
recommend you book in to attend the P & F 
Christmas in July event. Tickets for the event on 27 
July are available from the office at both campuses. 
This event, to be held at Rydges Albury, will be a 
great opportunity for members of the College 
community to socialize in a relaxed way together. 
Further information on this exciting event are 
included in this newsletter. 

Trip Overseas 
It is not too late to express an interest in the overseas trip planned for 2014. If any student 
in Years 8-11 are interested please speak with Mr Thomas or Mrs Willis.  

Last year I was lucky enough to be involved in the first Trinity European Trip.  I spent a couple 
of weeks travelling with 20 students and watched them form a new appreciation for cultural 
differences, while growing as independent individuals who were accepting of others. 

This experience lead me to think of my own need to be more accepting while encouraging 
that within my students. I once saw this quote; “From the youngest age, children are taught 
to see the world as black or white. They are taught how to answer questions but not how to 
ask them. Truth is seen as absolute, authority is unquestioned and ‘colouring outside the 
lines’ is discouraged and even punished.” 
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It makes me wonder what the challenges and costs of this mindset may be – especially in a 
world where creativity and innovation are increasingly important. 

Then I thought of an idea presented via staff reflection at one of our weekly staff briefings, 
which encouraged us as teachers to create an environment where failure is accepted as this 
is a key ingredient for promoting intelligent risk taking within our students. Such a willingness 
to take risks is critical if students are to remain at the cutting edge and challenge themselves. 

Fail could be viewed as:    F – First          A – Attempt          I – In          L - Learning  

While life can be much easier to make sense of when it is seen as black-and-white, the reality 
is that some circumstances demand a shade of grey. This is perhaps the greatest challenge 
facing teachers and parents. As we produce the next generation of business people and 
societal leaders who can think, plan and live in the ‘gray zone’, it will be critical for all us as 
adults to also challenge our mindset to do the same, even when it goes against the grain to 
do so. 

Peter O’Neill 
Acting Principal 

 

From the College Chaplain 

The Idea of Freedom  

‘For freedom, Christ has set us free; stand fast therefore, and 
do not submit again to the yoke of slavery’ (Galatians 5:1). 
God is very much interested in our freedom, in fact that is 
what the teaching of the Gospels is all about, how we can be 
truly free. One of the things that should be strikingly 
different of Christians is their freedom. People should look 
at Christians and be puzzled by their liberty. However, this is 
unlikely to happen as the Church is usually seen as a 
repressive institution, which seems to constantly tell people 
what they can and cannot do. As the poet William Blake 
wrote, 
 

Priests in black gowns were walking their rounds 
And binding with briars my joys and desires. 

 

Our society is profoundly ambiguous about freedom. On the one hand we belong to a 
collective known as the Free world. We have precious freedoms such as freedom of speech, 
freedom of movement, to vote who we want and so on. And yet our society is also haunted 
by a strange lack of freedom. More people are imprisoned now than in the last 50 years, 
many more are mentally imprisoned, imprisoned by drugs and alcohol, by their past or 
childhood, by poverty or loneliness, by their genes. It is odd that in this free society so many 
people feel themselves constrained. We have become free only to find that it is often an 
empty freedom. Post-modernist author Zygmunt Bauman wrote, ‘ there is a nasty fly of 
impotence in the tasty ointment of freedom, cooked in the cauldron of individualisation; that 
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impotence is felt to be more odious, discomforting and upsetting in view of the 
empowerment that freedom was expected to deliver’.  It is time to rediscover the freedom 
offered in the Gospels again. We see this in Jesus as he dares to come out into the tempest 
of life. He chooses connection to people and life in community. He understands true freedom 
is found in community.  Have you experienced true freedom? Look to its source in the Bible 
and read how Jesus lived truly free. 

Rev Lee Weissel 
College Chaplain 

Woolworths Earn and Learn – Albury and Wodonga  

As you know, Trinity has been participating in the Woolworths Earn & Learn 
program. The program has now finished for this year, so a big thanks to 
everyone who supported us! 

We are now at the important stage of the program where Point Sheets are 
collected and lodged as our Earn & Learn claim. We will then be able to get new educational 
equipment for our school. The more we collect, the more we can redeem. So this week please 
send in your Woolworths Earn & Learn Points Sheets and any loose Earn & Learn Points 
Stickers you may have. Remember to check your handbag, the car glove box or they may be 
stuck on the fridge. Every little bit helps. Thanks again for all your support! 
 

Chris O’Loan Simon Fairall 
Head of Junior School Campus Coordinator 

Junior School News – Albury  
 

Junior School Awards 
Congratulations to students who received Junior School awards this week for making 
a significant difference inside and outside the classroom:   
 
Lachlan Babington (2EH) Jacqueline Ching (2EH) Ethan An (1TO) 
Ruby Taylor (1TO) Lara Burdett (2EH) Imogen Ziebarth (2EH) 
Grace Trebley (6KW) Ethan Trevaskis (6KW) Chloe Vickers (6KW) 
Jarryd Sundblom (6KW) Gemma Hardie (6KW) Odin Cooper (1KS) 
Clarisse Summerfield (1KS) Latisha Styles (3SO) Ronan Sorgdrager (3SO) 
Drew Brndusic (3SO) Thomas Aitcheson (3SO) Griffin Sowden (6NC) 
Amber Evans (6NC) Josielea Russell (4CS) Levi Senini (4CS) 
Ava Flower (4CS) Laura Trebley (4CS) Anastasia Piniotis (KMC) 
Singyu Ching (KMC) Janithu Ruhunage (KDP) Tiffany Monte (KDP) 
Nathaniel Maclay (KGB) Thomas Newman (KGB) Maclayn Hallows (5JH) 
Chloe Rodgers (5JH) Bronte Bass (4NP) Elle Weissel (4NP) 
Laura Mamouney (4NP) Dantae Dahmes (2TC) Savannah Fagence (2TC) 
Ariel Hudson-Halford (2TC) Chloe Davis (3JT) Ethan Leddin (3JT) 
Bella Dicketts (5SM) Declan Tynan (5SM) Reuben Sarkis (5SM) 
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Deputy Principal’s Awards 
Congratulations to the following students who received Deputy Principal’s Awards in 
recognition of excellent application to studies, community service and positive behaviour:   
 

Student Class No. Student Class No. 
Ben Quirk KDP 1st Erin Swann 3SO 1st 

Bodie Jones KDP 1st Nylah Kovacs 3SO 1st 

Brodie Ryan KDP 1st Izaak Schollick  4CS 1st 
Flynn Taylor KDP 1st Jarni Nehme 4CS 1st 

Laura Hovar KDP 1st Levi Senini 4CS 1st 
Charlie Piltz KGB 1st Mattea Kelly 4CS 1st 

Elise Cuming KGB 1st Zac Bonetti 4CS 1st 
Harrison Wilson KGB 1st Brooke Hardy 4NP 1st 

Tamsyn KGB 1st Chloe Martin 4NP 1st 

Tamsyn Vanderhoek KGB 1st Elle Weissel 4NP 1st 
Zali McLachlan KGB 1st Olivia Edwards 4NP 1st 

Aidan McDowell 1KS 1st Olympia Modra 4NP 1st 
Ariene Sorgdrager 1KS 1st Angus Brown 6KW 1st 

Callum Cooper 1KS  1st Aurora Weissel 6KW 1st 

Clarisse Summerfield 1KS 1st Chloe Vickers 6KW 1st 
Grace Lord 1KS 1st Esther Dionysius 6KW 1st 

Nathan Reid 1KS 1st Ethan Trevaskis 6KW 1st 
Ronan Willis 1KS 1st Gemma Hardie 6KW 1st 

Stella Heinrich 1KS 1st Grace Trebley 6KW 1st 
Archie Mohan 1TO 1st Olympia Achillea 6KW 1st 

Ben McNay 1TO 1st Robert Wilson 6KW 1st 

Bridie Geraghty 1TO 1st Shavaun Styles 6KW 1st 
Anna Larwill 2EH 1st Sienna Day 6KW 1st 

Imogen Ziebarth 2EH 1st Bryhar Day 6NC 1st 
Bianca Sparkes 2TC 1st    

 

Chris O’Loan 
Head of Junior School 

 

From the Careers Office 

Careers Events 
Please contact me if you would like more information for any of the following events. 
Alternatively you can look on the Events and Information tab on the Careers section of the 
Trinity website.  
 

Experience La Trobe 
Friday 21 June, 10am-3pm 
 



5 Newsletter Week 7, Term 2                                                                                        Week Ending 14 June 2013 

 

Engineering & Technology Cadetships (ETCAD) Program – Applications for the ETCAD 
Program close on 21 June. 
 

CSU MyDay Community Health and Nursing in Albury-Wodonga – Tuesday, 25 June, 
9.45am-2pm 
 

University of Melbourne - UniExperience 
Thursday 11 and Friday 12 July.  
 

Trade Information Day  
Thursday, 18 July (week 3 of our holiday break). 
 

teach.NSW Scholarship - Applications close October 2013.  
http://www.dec.nsw.gov.au/about-us/careers-centre/school-careers/teaching 
 
Careers Department subscriptions 
The Trinity Careers Department subscribes to various career information providers, one of 
which is MHSCareers. This service provides the NSW and Victorian newsletters that are 
accessible via the Newsletters link on the Careers page of the Trinity website and emailed to 
students in Years 10-12. If parents also would like to receive the newsletters by email, along 
with information about careers events, please email me: kathy.fletcher@trinityac.nsw.au. 
 
As part of this subscription, students and parents have access to a website. Go to 
www.mhscareers.com and then login with: student or parent and the password: mhs2013. 
 
Remember that all information related to careers can be accessed on the Careers page on 
the Trinity College website. This page is updated weekly and I encourage all parents of 
students in Years 10-12 to access this site at least once a week for the most recent 
information, particularly regarding University Open Days and Information Nights. 
 

Kathy Fletcher 
Careers Advisor 

Sports News 
 

NSWPSSA Girls Basketball  
Chloe Wise-Chalker last week represented the College and CIS at the NSWPSSA 
Girls Basketball Championships.  
 
By all accounts the CIS Team performed well at the PSSA Championships finishing second in 
their pool to Polding after two days of competition.  Although the girls fought throughout 
their semi-final against Sydney North, they went down 27-35 and found themselves in the 
play-off for third/fourth position.   Mackillop was the victor of the play-off 40-28, CIS finishing 
the Championship in fourth place. Sydney North defeated Polding in the Grand Final to win 
the NSWPSSA Girls Basketball Championships.    
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Two CIS players were named in the State team to travel to Perth later this 
year.  Congratulations Chloe for being selected in the NSW All Schools basketball team which 
will compete in the School Sport Australian Championships in Perth in August.  

NetSetGo 

Thurgoona Football/Netball Club is commencing its nine week Saturday program 15 June-18 
August, 8.15am to 9.15am at the Thurgoona netball courts. 5-10 year olds. Learn and improve 
netball skills with a fun and active group. Call Tiana on 6043 2529 for more info. 

Nash Clark 
Head of Sport 

P & F News 

 
 
 
 

Canteen News 

Thank you to volunteers Jenny Moyle and Tracey Haberecht. 

Volunteers wanted! 
If you are thinking about volunteering in the Canteen, I am looking to prepare the 
roster for Term 3 now. Volunteers are needed every day! There is a particular need for 
volunteers on Friday as it is the Canteen’s busiest day.  
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The end of term BBQ is approaching, on the last day of school which is Friday, 28 June. 
Volunteers are needed to assist with setting up and cooking from 8.30-9am. We 
commence serving from 10.30/10.45am.  Please contact me at the Canteen if you are 
able to assist. The BBQ is a great day! It’s lots of fun and something of a tradition now.  

BBQing for the whole school is a big job though and many hands do make light work. 

Roster Week 8, Term 2  

Month Day Helper 

June Monday 17 Lisa Brown 

June Tuesday 18 Volunteer Required 

June Wednesday 19 Volunteer Required 

June Thursday 20 Volunteer Required 

June Friday 21 Volunteer Required 
 

Margaret Cochrane 
Canteen Manager 

 
 

Uniform Shop 

 

T-shirts for the College Senior School 

Production, ‘Fame the Musical’ can now 

be ordered through the Uniform Shop 

at $20 each.   

Orders and payment must be made by 

Wednesday 12 June 

No T-shirts will be ordered after this date 
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Trinity Car Raffle 

Please return all sold booklets with 
funds as soon as possible. 

 

   

First Prize Ford Fiesta LX 

5 Dr Hatch 1.6L, Automatic Transmission, Model 

17051VA, Alloy Wheels, Inc 12 months Registration, 

3rd Party Insurance, Drive away (Value $20,274) The 

car is available for viewing at Blacklocks Ford or by 

request through the P and F. 
 

Second Prize $4000 Travel Voucher    

WODONGA TRAVEL & CRUISE  

Third Prize $500 Fuel  

 
Dean Street Caltex  
  

 
Can you display the car outside your business or sell raffle tickets for a day? 
Please contact Susan Collins 6021 5842, suszie1@yahoo.com or Kaz and 
Jenny at the College Front Office.   

Family Prizes 

Be in the running for a family prize of an iPad mini or $150 JB Hi-Fi voucher 
for the family which sells the most tickets. 

Weekly Prize Winner! 

Congratulations Keira Fee 

(9M).  You will receive your 

$20 I-tunes gift card via your 

PC Tutor soon. 

 

Return your sold booklets to be in 

the draw for our weekly prize of a 

$20 I-tunes gift card. 

Can you help sell 

raffle tickets? 

Volunteers needed for:  

15 June – High Street Wodonga 
      (outside ANZ Bank) 

22 June – Location needed 

29 June – Location needed 

7 July – Bunnings Wodonga 

15 July – Wodonga 

27 July – Peards Nursery Albury 

Each family is encouraged to sell a 
minimum of one book of 20 tickets 
at $5 each.  Extra books are 
available and when you return your 
sold booklets your name will go 
into the draw for our weekly prize 
of a $20 I-tunes gift card. 

mailto:suszie1@yahoo.com

